
District Safety Committee

October 3, 2005

Present:
Sharon Berg, Patti Conens, Marsha Kelly, Naomi Kitajima, Ron Levine, Frank Nunez, John Vandercook, Mona Voss

Absent:
Lisa Sanford, Eric Rosenthal, Jim Williams

Convened:
9:00AM

Mona Voss reported that due to inspections conducted by governmental agencies throughout the District, she is currently addressing over 230xxxxxviolations.  A number of the pending violations deal with training issues.  Determination is being made as to which groups need training in the various academic and non-academic areas in the District.

OSHA requires every employee (staff, faculty-full and part-time) to attend training sessions on two topics: IIPP and Emergency Action Plan.  Marsha Kelly intends to start the training with staff in the District building.  Then classes will be arranged for the remaining District employees.  The difficulty in reaching all employees and getting them to attend these mandatory training sessions was discussed.  One suggestion was to keep track of employees’ attendance in HRS.  

Naomi Kitajima reported that the non-smoking policy seems to be working well; she has received positive comments.  However, better signage is needed.  There is a meeting on Thursday to discuss having a press conference at one of the two campuses to “advertise” that both campuses are smoke-free.  The American Lung Association will take care of most of the arrangements.  

Both campuses will be administering flu shots this year and Naomi encouraged everyone to take advantage of them.  Staff and faculty will pay $15, while students will be free.  She emphasized that the more people who get the vaccines, the better protected everyone will be.   If schools are closed due to an epidemic, community colleges have been designated as “drive-by” locations to get the shots.  Also mentioned is that Foothill is a heliport site for various agencies such as CHP and life-flight helicopters.  

Sharon Berg reported there is some confusion at De Anza’s parking structure regarding traffic flow.  Ron Levine stated that the normal right of way rules and laws apply.  She also reported that the water at the bottom of the step mentioned at last meeting is better, but is there about every three days.  

Ron Levine reminded everyone that we are not exempt from real-world problems and situations.  If anyone sees anything that is suspicious, Police should be called immediately.  

Finally, Mona Voss addressed the issue of odors in buildings. She mentioned that in some cases dead rats (and other rodents) have been removed by Plant Services.  If there is an odor in a building, notify them to investigate and possibly remove the source.  

Adjourned:    10:00 AM
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